Correspondence



RABBIT CREEK COMMUNITY COUNCIL (RCCC)



A Forum for Respectful Communication & Community Relations

1057 West Fireweed Lane, Suite 100 / Anchorage, AK 99503

Beth Nordlund, Executive Director Anchorage Park Foundation 3201 C St., Suite 110 Anchorage, AK 99503

April 8, 2019

Dear Beth -

The Rabbit Creek Community Council was excited to hear Grace Johnston's presentation about her Anchorage Park Foundation Challenge Grant proposal, *Moen Park Challenge Grant*, at our recent meeting, March 14th. Improving our neighborhood Moen Park with the addition of adult exercise equipment, a Best Beginnings lending library, and signage to discourage illegal activity are all excellent ideas we would like to see implemented. As you know, southeast Anchorage is lacking in parks, and these additions will enhance the opportunities for parents to get in some exercise while their children are playing in the Moen Park playground, add variety and options for other adults to exercise, promote reading, and improve the safety of our neighborhood park.

The Rabbit Creek Community Council heartily endorsed Ms. Johnston's proposal at our March 14th meeting (18 in favor, none opposed, 1 abstained; RCCC Resolution 2019-3). We hope the Foundation will approve this proposal. Several community members have the skills and interest in assisting with the installation of the desired equipment; others were positive about finding the needed match.

Please let us know if you need further information.

Sincerely,

Ann Rappoport, Co-Chair

Rabbit Creek Community Council